
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Volume 24                                  Issue 10                        October 2020 

The October meeting of the Chatuge Gun Club has been Cancelled.  

Another casualty of Covid19.    

 

Meetings are usually held 4 times a year, on the third Tuesday of meeting months,  

January, April (Annual Meeting), July and October. 

 

Have a question or idea, be at the meeting! 
 

CLUB OFFICERS 
President                Ed Jones                                     (706) 896-1783         edjones@brmemc.net 

Vice-president                Thad Bynum        (706) 490-0523          tbynum@windstream.net 

V-P/Operations                  Keith McMahan         (828) 557-2160          keithmcmahan58@gmail.com 

Treasurer                              Harvey Ballenberg       (404) 273-4280          hbbhawk@aol.com 

Secretary                Frank Alexander       (706) 745-5214          frank.alex@windstream.net 

Range Officer                     Carol Rosenqvist         (706) 781-4392         rosenqvist@windstream.net 

Executive Officer                 Gene Blackburn        (706) 379-1707        blkbrn@windstream.net 

Past President                Art Douville       (706) 374-2634        artdouville@tds.net 

Range         (706) 896-4065 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

>>>>>> Coming Events <<<<<< 

Always check the website before you head out to the range, as events 

or weather can change things quickly. 

TRAP: The Shotgun Group shoots Trap EVERY WEDNESDAY beginning at 9 am until Noon, or until 

all have shot the rounds paid for.  Trap shooters should be there by 9 am to help with setup.  For 

more information call or text Jerome Schreiber at 828.361.0684     

NOTE: There is OPEN RANGE DAY for anyone, members and non-members on the second Sunday 

of the month from 1:30p to 3:30p. Non club members need to be at the range by 1 pm for a short 

orientation on open range day. (Weather permitting, may be canceled in cold weather). 

Have a firearm for sale or looking for one, check out the Tradin’ Table always on the 

website. 

Before you head out to a match, please check out the Disclaimer & Range Entry Procedures. 
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NOTICE ï The range will be CLOSED from 11am ï rest of the day on  

Friday Oct. 2, 2020 for training. 

 

-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=- 

 
 

 
Does this belong to you?  If so please call 

Keith at 828-557-2160 
 
 

 

 

Notice about 3 Gun on Oct. 3rd. 
Due to the recent rise in cost and limited 
availability of ammunition, the Oct. 3 
3gun match will have a reduced round 
count requirement.  The round count for 
both morning and afternoon matches 
will be approximately:   Pistol-40rds    
Rifle-40rds     Shotgun-25rds 

There will be no slug or buckshot 
needed for shotgun. 

 
 

 

 
RANGE WORK DAY – NOVEMBER 14, AROUND 10AM UNTIL?? 

 

   
Hope you will plan on being there on November 14th, around 10am, to help.  We need to work on the 

100 yard berm.  As you know we did not have our regular annual work day in the spring, due to 
Covid19, and the results are clear to see.  So if you have a few hours, we can sure use the help.  If 

you have questions, give Keith a call at 828.557.2160. 
 



 

September 5, 2020 ð Match 
Director, Thad By num  

 

Saturday Sept 5th we met to have another of our 

long awaited Steel plate duels.  This week to 

change things up a bit we started with guns on 

the table unloaded.  During the rimfire portion of the match to start things off   Dave Ochs called me out to 

shoot against me.  As Dave is one of the better competitors, no one had an issue with me tangling 

(unsuccessfully) with him.  We had 15 quality competitors that day and we all had a good time.    

Full results and more photos here. 

The rimfire match was:    1st place Gene Cooley,   2nd was Dave Hickerson and 3rd was Josh Warman 
The Centerfire was:  1st place Dave Hickerson,   2nd Jerome Schreiber and 3rd was Dave Ochs. 

A good time was had by all! 
 
 

 

September 12, 2020 ð Match Director, Joan Moody  

So sad, the last Lever Action Silhouette match for 2020 was held on September 12th, due to the Covid19 shut 

down we were only able to have 4 of the 6 scheduled matches for this year.  We all know 2020 was a totally 

different time for all of us.  I don’t think anyone would 

have believed it, if they were told in December, that 

our country would come to almost a total standstill for 

months.  For so many people it was a tragic time and 

our hearts go out to all that lost loved ones. 

For others we just did what we had to and continued 

our lives the best we could.  Many of us spent time at 

the range to improve our aim and strive to perfect our 

skill.  Others, depending on where we live, were able 

to practice in our own backyards.  For me, all I have 

to do is step out my back door. We still have many 

great matches left to participate in before the end of 

2020.  I hope you all will find some you will enjoy and 

take part in.  More photos and the match results here. 

We all hope 2021 will be a great one, and all the club matches and events will go on without any delays.  For 

us that are still looking forward to another chance at get even with the metal critters, we can put the rifles away 

and bring out the pistols in November and December.  Ed will host 2 Hunter’s Pistol Silhouette matches.  

Hunter’s Pistol is pretty much the same as Lever Action Silhouette with the exception we will be shooting 

pistols.    

I know I will see many of you at other matches, but to any of you that I won’t see until we start matches again 

next year, I wish you a joyous Holiday Season and a Happy New Year.  Stay safe and keep shoot’n.   Joan 

http://www.chatugegc.com/2020/steel_plate_duel_sep5.htm
http://www.chatugegc.com/2020/lever_action_Sep12.htm


 
September 12, 2020 ð Match Director , Steve Boatright  

We had a turnout of 12 shooters for the last steel plate challenge for the year. 
The weather could not have been nicer ,70 with a light breeze. 

Mike Clare 1st Dave Hickerson 2nd Steve Boatright 3rd 
Would like to thank everyone for turning up and for helping to run the match. 

See the full results here. 

                                 Steve 
 

 

September 26, 2020 ð Match Director,  Josh Warman  

 

 

We had a smaller number than normal, due to 

several of our shooters were at other matches.  The 

eight of us that were there enjoyed a nice day and a lot 

of fun.  This was also the last Smallbore Silhouette match 

for the year, but we will be back to take up the challenge 

of the steel animals to stand up to the rounds we send 

their way in 2021. 

  Click here to see more photos and the results. 

 

 

      

 

http://www.chatugegc.com/Results/Steel_Plate_Challenge_9_20_2020.pdf
http://www.chatugegc.com/2020/smallbore_sep26.htm


Chatuge Club Members Win at River Bend Gun Club  

      
Frank Ledford won Club Champion in Smallbore Scope 2020 

Laura Hahn won High Woman in Smallbore Scope 

 

 

     


